Hospital Financial Corporation

ATTN: Mr. William Lepeska
President

1529 Lake Shore Drive

Twin Lakes, W1 53181

License No. 24-Q§6&4-03
License No. 24-09624-04

Dear Mr. Lepeska:

This refers to your letter received by the NRC Region 111 office on November 1,
1990, witii attached NRC Forms 314 ind close out surveys, indicating disposition
of radicactive materials possessed under NRC Licenses No. 24-09624-03 and
24-09624-04, These licenses were initially issued to Poplar Bluff Hospital

and were subsequently transferred to your control in 1989. This information
was submitted to us in response to a Confirmatory Action Letter issued to you
on January 24, 1990, and as requived by 10 CFR Part 30.36.

We have reviewed your submitted documents and have determined that the
redioactive materials in your possession have be=n properly transferred with
no evidence of residual radicactive contamination remaining at Poplar Bluff

Hospital. Therefore, Poplar Bluff Hospital may be released for unrestricted
use.

Since all other conditions of the January 24, 1990, Confirmatory Action Letter
have been satisfied and both NRC licenses have expired we have no further

questions regarding this matter and no further action on your part is
necessary,

We sincerely appreciate your cooperation with us in this matter.

Sincerely,

A. Bert Davis
Regional Administrator

¢c: w/ltr received 11/1/90
DCD/DCB (RIDS)

Gary McNutt, MI Bureau of
Radiological Health
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